
MINUTES OF THE LOSTOCK GRALAM ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 4TH MAY 2021 VIA ZOOM
The meeting commenced at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Parish Councillors P Kelly, L Kelly, T Smith, T Hodges, K Hodgkinson, P Cobley, P Walker and Mark Venables.
IN ATTENDANCE: L Sandison, Clerk 

The Chairman opened the meeting.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
It was RESOLVED to accept apologies from Councillors M Litton, A Ross and M Stocks.
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES 

The minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 11th May 2020, having been copied to members, were confirmed as being a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH ASSEMBLY MEETING HELD ON 11th May 2020.
-None. 

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

A copy of the Annual Report outlining the work of the Parish Council over the past 12 months can be found at the end of the minutes.

OBSERVATIONS OF THE CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER COUNCILLORS FOR THE PARISH

-A copy of Cllr M Stocks report can be found at the end of the minutes.
QUESTIONS TO THE PARISH COUNCIL

None
There being no further business, the Parish Assembly meeting closed at 7.38 p.m.

ANNUAL REPORT OF LOSTOCK GRALAM PARISH COUNCIL FOR THE YEAR
2020-21
THE COUNCIL 

Councillor Tim Hodges has served as Chairman for the past twelve months with Councillor Mark Litton servicing as Vice Chairman. Councillor Paul Walker and Kath Hodgkinson have joined the Parish Council in the past 12 months. The Parish Council has no vacancies. 

CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER COUNCIL 

Cllr Stocks has been unable to attend Parish Council meetings in the year, however he has been in regular monthly contact with the Clerk. Cllr Stocks has offered to help fund a bus shelter for Manchester Road and gifts for the local care homes and school children at Christmas using his members budget grant scheme. 

PLAY AREA 

The play area remains well-kept thanks to volunteer Graham Oakes who continues to litter pick and empty the bins.  CG Services have done a good job maintaining the grassed area and have 12 months left on their three-year tender. 

Vandalism has increased since COVID-19, with the Clerk making numerous callouts to CG Services Ltd to make emergency repairs. The Parish Council is looking to install CCTV to deter the vandals.  

The Football Pitch Executive Committee hope to complete the MUGA project by summer 2021. 

HIGHWAYS 

There has been no progress on the Highways S106 projects in the past twelve months. The PC is also still waiting for the Hall Lane road sign. Speeding remains a concern in the Parish along with vehicles jumping the lights at the Cheshire Business Park. 

Road resurfacing works have taken place in the parish, some of the works have created drainage issues which remain outstanding with CWAC Highways. 

POLICING 
PCSO Chris Flanaghan has joined the Shakerley Policing team.  

CHURCHYARD 

The Parish Council has continued its support to St. Johns Church by providing a churchyard bin and by awarding a churchyard maintenance grant of £2000.   

PLANNING 

The demolition of the old power station at the TATA site is ongoing. LSEP are due to submit a variation application to BEIS to increase the permitted tonnage from 600,000 to 720,000 which will result in an increase of fuel deliveries.  

Celandine Court has now been completed on Cheshire Avenue. A variation application has been approved this month, with  the resident age limit being lowered to 50 or over. 

A Costa Coffee drive thru is nearing completion on the Cheshire Business Park entrance.  

The Executive Committee has been working with CWAC Planning to gain full permission to build a MultiUse Games Area on the Community Centre football pitch. 

COMMUNITY LIAISON MEETINGS 

The Parish Council is represented at meetings with Orsted, LSEP, INOVYN, HS2 and Manchester Airport.  These meetings represent an opportunity to discuss and comment on business plans and operational activities.  

OTHER MEETINGS 

Cheshire Association of Local Councils holds an Annual Conference; other local groups do as well.  The Parish Council is represented on each occasion, whenever possible.   There are various other meetings, church services etc., at which the Parish Council is also represented. 

MEMBERSHIP OF OTHER ORGANISATIONS 

The Parish Council is a member of the Mid-Cheshire Rail Users Association, the Mid Cheshire Footpath Society, and the Cheshire Association of Local Councils.   

REPORT FROM COUNCILLOR M STOCKS 
Planning application

 

A consultation has taken place on increasing the increasing the waste to be processed through the new Sustainable Energy plant by about 128,000 tonnes a year.

I will be opposing this proposal strongly.   There is agreement between the 16  local members to oppose the current proposal and paper is being prepared to address all the various issues that have been raised  by residents & members.

 

Flooding in the area & highway issues

 

Following the storm there has been a large number issues with flooding across the ward all the issues have been raised with the Highway team and are being investigated and worked through gradually.

 

Other highway issues such as pot holes on Manchester Road and drainage issues on Gibbon Drive  are currently with the highways team for resolving

 

No response from Highways I have escalated this with the new head of highways

 

Finance

 

Consultation has gone out for new 3 weekly waste collection service. I am personally opposed to this and believe we should retain fortnightly collection

I have real concerns the future of waste collection is going to look very different going forward. The  new waste collection service proposals will come forward early in the summer.

 

Covid

 

Vaccination continue in Cheshire. As does the Lock down being  reduced as per the governments road map

 

Members Budget

 
I am happy to contribute a £1000.00 towards the bus shelter scheme
 
There are Elections on Thursday for the Police & crime commissioner. John Dwyer visited the Lostock Triangle yesterday to review the situation with travellers behind the pub.
